25-00048

David Jones, Chairman Tennessee Public Utility Commission 502 Deaderick Street, 4<sup>th</sup> Floor Nashville, TN 37243

Dear Chairman Jones:

In my June 14, 2025, letter to the Commission, I requested a determination on whether the Tennessee Public Utility Commission should regulate the Tellico Village Property Owners Association utility services. Since I filed my letter, the Consumer Advocate Division of the Office of the Tennessee Attorney General has filed a Complaint with additional documentation that the Commission may need to make the determination. Because the determination that I have requested will be decided by the Commission as a result of the Consumer Advocate's Complaint, I request to withdraw my determination request.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Sincerely,

Harold Wilson